MEDITERRANEAN AND BLACK SEAS HYDROGRAPHIC COMMISSION

March 25, 2022

MBSHC CIRCULAR LETTER No 03/2021

Subject: Call for nominations for the position of the Mediterranean and Black
Seas (Region F) International Charting Coordinator (ICC).
Ref.: (a) Letter from the [IM dated dated 25 March 2021 resigning from the

role of as the Region F ICC coordinator.

(b) Terms of Reference and Rules of Procedure for the Mediterranean
and Black Seas (Region F) International Charting Coordination Working
Group (Region F ICCWG), articles 3.4 and 3.5.

Dear colleagues,

As announced in the letter in reference (a), the Istituto Idrografico della Marina (Italy) will
step down from the role of Region F ICC Coordinator at the end of the 22nd Conference of the
Mediterranean and Black Seas Hydrographic Commission (MSBHC22) that will take place
remotely on 27-28 May 2021. '

In accordance with the ICC Working Group Terms of Reference and Rules of Procedure (Art.
3.4 and 3.5), an election for the position of Region F ICC Coordinator will be held during
MBSHC22. Member States are invited to nominate suitable candidates for the position of
Region F ICC Coordinator no later than 28th May 2021.

As Chairman of this Commission, | am pleased to take this opportunity to thank IIM for its
contribution and support of Region F as the Mediterranean and Black Seas ICC Coordinator.

Looking forward to hearing from you soon.

MBSHC Chairman

Director of Instituto Hidrografico de la Marina
Captain José Daniel Gonzalez-Aller Lacalle
ihmesp@fm.mde.es




